COMMISSIONERS MEETING

MINUTES
FEBRUARY 25, 2020
Meeting called to order by Commissioner Chair Jim Borst at 4:00pm.
Present:    Commissioner Chair Jim Borst, Commissioner Paul Barham, Commissioner Ken Eakin, Chief Nathan Craig, Lt Chris Lyons and District Secretary Christy Boisselle
Guests as noted on the meeting sign-in sheet 
AGENDA APPROVAL

MOTION by Eakin, SECOND by Barham to approve proposed meeting agenda - MOTION CARRIED.
STRATEGIC PLAN
· February 2020 Action Plan reviewed.

· Final estimates for the Station 51 expansion are expected from the Architect before March 12th.  We will start prepping for the bond process the beginning of March.

· Chief Craig reviewed the Year Long 2020 Focus.
· AFG grants are open.  Chief reviewed the high priority items they are funding.  Radios are a high priority, but at this time we do not know the direction the county will be heading so we are unable to specify for the grant.  Will more than likely resubmit last year’s Aerial grant as they are also on the high priority list.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. Handed out and reviewed the project draft drawing. Chief is working with Captain Hendrickson at Station 51 to make sure their needs are met.  When the station was built the south bay wall was designed to be removed, previous designs had suggested cutting three openings in the existing wall, the architect has designed the addition to completely remove the wall which opens up the bay space for one large bay, it did create a need to be creative with turnout gear storage areas which we are working on now.
NEW BUSINESS
GOOD OF THE ORDER

1. Reviewed the legislative bills that Chief Craig is tracking. Discussed progress. Looks like the Volunteer Pension Improvement bill will pass. 
2. January Employee of the Month is Scott Wellner.

3. Awards Banquet on Saturday!!

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:30pm.  Dated at Yakima, Washington this 25th day of February 2020.
Attest:

Yakima County Fire Protection District 12

__________________________

___________________________
by: Christy Boisselle, Dist Secretary 
by:  Commissioner Chair Jim Borst
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